
FRIDAY 14th FEBRUARY 2025 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s been another action-packed week here!  All classes have enjoyed online 
events in the Liverpool Reading Festival, organised by Liverpool Learning 
Partnership.  These have included author presentations by: 

These sessions have led to lots of lovely 
discussion, further reading and even some 
wonderful writing!  Well done everyone for 
taking part so enthusiastically! 

Author Book Aimed at 

Kathryn White Home for Grace Y1 and Y2 

Kurly Poetry Y5 and Y6 

Rob Bradley Reasons to Write Rhymes Y3 and Y4 

Nadine Kaadan Tomorrow 

The Jasmine Sneeze 

Reception, Y1 and Y2 

Gill Smith Saving the Butterfly Y1, Y2, Y3 and Y4 

Levi Tafari Poetry Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 

Coral Rumble Jakub’s Offer Y3, Y4, Y5, and Y6 



There have also been visitors 

in school this week, with 

sports coaches from Liverpool 

Schools Sports Partnership 

(LSSP) delivering 

teambuilding sports 

workshops, which have been 

brilliant fun! 

 

There’s also been a lot of excitement for our 

Reception class, who went on a day trip to the Blue 

Planet Aquarium!  They travelled in a fleet of 

minibuses with their packed lunches, which was an 

adventure in itself.  But then, they had an amazing 

time seeing the fish and sharks and learning all 

about them.  Their teachers were so impressed 

with the children’s kind, respectful behaviour and 

their curiosity about everything they saw: well 

done Reception! 

 

Finally, some Year 5 learners 

had a day learning circus and 

performance skills and The 

BlackE on Thursday.  Their 

attitudes were wonderful and 

they demonstrated great 

resilience, teamwork and a 

sense of fun! 

 

Best wishes for a lovely half term week, Miss Clements (Miss CB!) 



There's just under one month to go to World Book Day and we have a very creative com-

petition running. We want you to turn a wooden spoon into your favourite book charac-

ter! We have wooden spoons available from the school office or you can use your own 

from home but be sure to start thinking about your marvellous creations. There will be a 

book given as a prize to the winner of each class and their spoon will be displayed in our 

school library for all to see. I know it might be tempting to bring in your spoons earlier, 

but please wait until World Book Day to show your chosen character. 
 

Alongside bringing in their wooden spoon characters, we invite the children to come to 

school in their pyjamas in order to encourage the joy of reading at bedtime.  



We Need You to be a Parent Governor 

You may have seen an email from school asking for Parent 

Governors.  We have two vacancies to join our friendly 

governing board, who meet once every 6 weeks to hear about 

school developments, ask questions and offer suggestions.  

There are documents to read, and it is a commitment but it’s 

very rewarding and interesting.  If you’d like a chat to find out 

more, please pop into school or give me a ring.  



This month, at Knotty Ash Primary School we’ve extended our partnership 

with Zero Food Waste.  We are now hosting events in the school hall on a 

Saturday and Sunday evening.   

Bags of food need to be booked in advance (see below for how to do this.)  It’s 

not a food bank; it’s saving food from landfill :)   

 

We are really pleased to be able to 

help with this good cause, but rest 

assured we are also working hard to 

make sure the school site is safe and 

there is minimal disruption to the 

local community.  



Nursery 

 

Nursery have had a fun week learning all about Goldilocks and the three bears. We read 
the story , we sequenced the story , we acted out the story in class and by ourselves in 
the book corner . We followed instructions to make some yummy porridge and we chose 
honey or jam to have with our lovely porridge. Some of us had 2 helpings !  

In maths we have been learning the vocabulary of size . Longer, shorter, taller,  bigger, 
smaller. We made a line in order of size of all the children in afternoon nursery.  

In Forest school we read a story all about love and we searched for ducks hidden in Forest 
School. We made Valentines Cards . We are all looking forward to our week off next 
week . Happy Holidays !  



Reception 

Reception have had a wonderful week! To finish our topic on Polar Regions and under 
the Sea creatures we had a day out from school to go to the Blue Planet Aquarium!! 
Lots of fun was had and the children came back to school with all sorts of facts about 
sea creatures!!!  

This week the children learnt how to describe the properties of 3D shapes, and they 
dipped shapes into paint to make repeating patterns!!!  

We also enjoyed making lots of Valentines crafts this week and talking about how we 
can show people that we love and appreciate them!  



Year 1 

This week the children have taken part in the Liverpool Learning Partnership Reading 
Festival where they listened to an author talk about her story. They listen to the story, 
Home for Grace by Kathryn White which looks at homelessness and the need for 
support and friendship. The children engaged well with this story and enjoyed listening 
to the author talk about why she wrote it. 

This week the children have been writing their own story of Hermelin which they've 
enjoyed. In their story they wrote about a spider who was a detective. They have 
focused on exploring number lines to 20 in Maths. They have compared numbers and 
estimated where they might be on a number line. In Science, the children looked at 
sorting seeds to identify the difference between seeds and bulbs. They then predicted 
which seeds or bulbs they thought would match each flower. In Art, the children 
completed their final piece of artwork using safe print technique. They thoroughly 
enjoyed drawing their pattern to then print with their partners.  

We hope all of our families have a lovely break over half term! 



Year 2 

Well the final week of school before the half term break has arrived but there is no slowing 
down in Year 2! One thing we've been enjoying in particular is the book 'The Proudest 
Blue'. It has a wonderful story and beautiful illustrations, as well as some really important 
messages to guide us in our lives. The book reminds us to be proud of who we are and to 
stick up for those we love. It's connected to our topic on Human Rights, an element of 
which are concerned with our right to express ourselves - our beliefs, our love and our 
interests. In Art, we had great success with our styrofoam printing blocks when we learned 
the relief printing technique, and in P.E. we've been developing our strategy skills with the 
river drill. Watch out for those crocodiles! In Maths, the children have been discovering 
how arrays can help us to organise an amount and also to recognise multiplication and 
division facts within that amount. We've also had two weeks of Forest School on a Tuesday 
- one for Mental Health Week and our regular session this week. Like I said, no slacking at 
Knotty Ash! Have a wonderful weekend everybody and a great week off school. 



Year 3 

Although some of us have been a little tired this week following our adventures in the 
Peak District, it has not stopped us trying our best and filling our week with new 
learning! During our visit from Liverpool Schools Sports Partnership, we had lots of fun 
co-operating with each other in a range of team games. In place of Reading Explorers, we 
have enjoyed a week of live stream author sessions for the Liverpool Children’s Festival 
of Reading. One of our favourites was the poet Rob Bradley who had us rhyming and 
rapping about the word creativity! In English, we have been poets too, planning and 
writing our own brilliant poems about The River to include features such as 
personification and metaphors. In Geography, we learnt about our waste water, where it 
goes and the ways in which we can use less water at home. In Science, we continued to 
explore states of matter by making our own little 'water cycles in bag' which are now 
adorning our classroom windows. The eagle eyed amongst us are already spotting 
evaporation and condensation! 



Year 4 

Year 4 have been very busy this week planning, writing and editing their very own 
poems. The Year 4 team have been so impressed with their creativity and imagination, 
each poem is beautifully written, well done year 4!  

In maths we have been looking at multiplying and dividing by 100 and using our 
knowledge of this to help us with related facts.  

In science we made our very own water cycles! They are safely stuck to the windows in 
class and we will have a look for any changes we can see when we are back to school 
after the half term break.  



Year 5 

This week has been a very busy one but a very enjoyable one! We have celebrated a 

week of authors and have had online lessons with Rob Bradley (who showed us how to 

wrap), Kurly (who was a poet) and Coral Rumble (who writes creative stories). Year 5 also 

travelled to Childwall High School to watch Matilda the musical. It was so inspiring for 

our children and we even saw many past pupils who were unbelievable! I can see some 

Year 5s who are already preparing their creative assault on the yearly Childwall musical! 

We also continued our work on our Irena Sendler biography. The class also spent a bit of 

time exploring poetry based on WW2 and the great man, L. S. Lowry. 



Year 6 

 

Year 6 have had a packed last week of half term (as always). It started with a very 

mindful Monday doing a dodgeball tournament lead by LSSP followed by valentines 

themes activities in forest school. We have been looking at WW2 poetry in English and 

writing our own based on the poem 'death that need not have been'. Year 6 created 

some really vivid images of war through their descriptive writing - I was very impressed! 

This link well to the festival of reading this week, in which we were partially inspired 

listening to the poems and messages of Levi Tafari. I'm maths, we've started the topic of 

decimals, their place value and adding and subtracting decimals. In Inclusive curriculum, 

we continued to look at Irena Sendler, focusing on the Warsaw Ghetto. We researched 

and explored the work of L.S Lowry then used his ww2 paintings as inspiration to create 

our own in his style.  

I hope you all enjoy the weeks rest year 6 after all your hard work this half term! All of 

the year 6 team :)  



DRB 1 

We've had a fantastic final week in Infant DRB! In language, we've been busy finishing the 
story of Hansel and Gretel and confidently retelling it to our friends. It’s been wonderful to 
see everyone remembering and sharing the story with such enthusiasm! 

In Science, we’ve been learning all about plants. We explored the different parts of a 
plant—roots, stem, bulb, and leaves—by carefully examining a daffodil from our outdoor 
planters before replanting it safely. We also sequenced the life cycle of a sunflower, from 
seed to full-grown plant. We are quickly becoming plant experts! 

Our EYFS children had an unforgettable trip to the Blue Planet Aquarium in Chester with 
our mainstream Reception friends. We saw all kinds of sea creatures, including lots of fish, 
a huge shark, and a stingray! The children haven’t stopped telling us about it all week—it 
was truly a trip to remember. 

To end the week on a sweet note, we created beautiful Valentine’s cards to share with our 
loved ones. 

Have a safe and wonderful half term! 



DRB 2 

Last Friday, we celebrated NSPCC’s Number Day, where the children showcased a 
fantastic array of creative number-themed outfits. It was a fun-filled day, and they 
enjoyed a variety of engaging math activities. 

This week, in geography, the children have been diving into the study of biomes. A biome 
is a large, distinct community of plants and animals that have adapted to specific 
environmental conditions. Each biome is characterized by its climate, vegetation, and 
wildlife, such as forests, deserts, and grasslands. 

On Wednesday, our Year 5 children had a wonderful opportunity to visit Childwall High 
School and watch an incredible performance of Matilda. It was lovely to see some of our 
former Knotty Ash children performing on stage. 

Thursday brought a valuable learning experience as the school nurse led a session on 
sugar awareness and dental hygiene. The children were shocked to discover the hidden 
sugar content in their favorite drinks and foods and learned about the long-term impact 
on their dental health. Each child was given a toothbrush, toothpaste and teeth brushing 
chart to take home with them. 



 Congratulations to Year 3—second week in a row! 

Every child should be in school every day,  

unless they are too ill.  

Whole school attendance this week  93.9% 

Class attendance winners Year 3  95.2% 

Class Attendance 

Reception 91.5% 

Year 1 93.9% 

Year 2 94.5% 

Year 3 95.2% 

Year 4 94.0% 

Year 5 94.5% 

Year 6 94.0% 
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Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 
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Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 
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17th—21st February  HALF TERM 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY (school closed to pupils) 

Monday 3rd March  Y5&Y6 trip to Imperial War Museum 

Wednesday 5th March Lydiate Learning Trust launch—after   

       school event for families 

Thursday 6th March  World Book Day 

Friday 4th April   End of term 

 

Term dates for this year and next year are available on the school 

website: 

School Term Dates and Inset Days – Knotty Ash Primary School  

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

SUMMER TERM ENDS ON FRIDAY 18TH JULY. 

Not Tuesday 22nd July as previously advised. 

https://knottyashprimaryschool.co.uk/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/


The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C




 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

